
Special Council Meeting 

City of Tallulah 

June 08, 2020 
 

A special council meeting of the Mayor and City Council was held on Monday, June 08, 2020 at 

5:30 P. M., in the Council Room Chamber of Tallulah City Hall.  
 

Mayor Charles M. Finlayson called the meeting to order, led the Pledge of Allegiance, and asked 

for a moment of silent prayer. 

 

In accordance with federal and state mandates prohibiting gatherings of 10 people or more the 

Tallulah City Council meeting was hosted by a conference call and stream via live Facebook for 

the general public due to Proclamation #33 JBE 2020 STAY AT HOME issued by Gov. John B. 

Edwards.  

 

A roll-call is listed as follows: 

Scott                            Present 

Robinson  Present 

Sims   Present 

Day   Present 

Whitney  Present 

 

There were no public comments on the agenda. 

 

Motion and second to add Enviro Services to the agenda were made by Councilmembers Scott 

and Day respectively carried with roll call as follows: 

 

Scott                            Yes 

Robinson  Yes 

Sims   Yes 

Day   Yes 

Whitney  Yes 

 

Motion and second to approve contracts with Enviro Services and JPS Equipment were made by  

Councilwoman Day and Councilman Scott with roll call as follows: 

 

Scott                            Yes 

Robinson  Yes 

Sims   Yes 

Day   Yes 

Whitney  Yes 

 

Michael Goods Utility Manager explained the need for both the excavator and the crawler dump 

truck to remove the lime from the ditch. The lime accumulated due to the fact that the aerator 

was not working. Since the aerator has been installed, less lime is used. Mr. Goods stated that 

this was also part of the Administrative Order. The plan is to build a dam about fifty feet away 

from the gate of the plant to channel the lime in a different direction to help prevent the buildup. 



 

Mayor Finlayson reminded everyone to adhere to the CDC Guidelines on Social Distancing, 

wearing of the mask in public, groups of 10 or less, washing of the hands and obey the Curfew. 

Encourage citizens to shop and support our local stores and restaurants. 

 

Thanks to the Employees of the City of Tallulah for their continued work and support. 

 

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

________________________________             ____________________________ 

Vanessa Stubblefield, Deputy City Clerk  Charles M. Finlayson, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
 


